Централизованное тестирование по английскому языку, 2013

При выполнении заданий с кратким ответом впишите в поле для ответа цифру, которая соответствует номеру правильного ответа, или число, слово, последовательность букв (слов) или цифр. Ответ следует записывать без пробелов и каких-либо дополнительных символов. Так как на экзамене распознавание апострофа в бланках ответов будет затруднено, записывайте ответ в полной форме, например: donotknow, вместо don'tknow.

В заданиях, где нужно установить соответствие между двумя столбцами, ответ запишите в виде сочетания букв и цифр, соблюдая алфавитную последовательность букв левого столбца. Некоторые данные правого столбца могут использоваться несколько раз или не использоваться вообще. Например: А1Б1В4Г2.

Если вариант задан учителем, вы можете вписать или загрузить в систему ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Учитель увидит результаты выполнения заданий с кратким ответом и сможет оценить загруженные ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Выставленные учителем баллы отобразятся в вашей статистике.

Déjà vu is the feeling of having had exactly the same experience at some unknown time in the past. I (1) ... in the same college for many years, but I remember one occasion in particular when I had this feeling.

A few years ago I (2) ... a lesson of Physics to a student in an upstairs lecture room where I (3) ... before. I reached the part of the lesson where we began discussing radioactivity when I (4) ... (3axnecm-nymb) by a feeling of déjavu. I knew I was about to refer to a book in my office. I also knew that on a previous occasion I (5) ... to collect it from the office too. I (6) ... to my student and asked him if we had discussed the topic already. He looked puzzled and replied that we (7) ... anything like that before. However, my awareness of the experience didn't make the déjà vu feeling go away, even when I tried not to repeat the pre-set pattern.

- **1.** Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).
 - 1) have worked 2) am working 3) worked 4) am being worked
- **2.** Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (2).
 - 1) have given 2) was given 3) had given 4) was giving
- **3.** Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (3).
 - 1) have never taught 2) have never been taught 3) had never taught 4) was never teaching

4. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (4).

- 1) swamped 2) was swamped 3) was swamping 4) have been swamped
- **5.** Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (5).
 - 1) was gone 2) have gone 3) had gone 4) was going
- **6.** Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (6).
 - 1) had been turned 2) turned 3) was turned 4) was turning
- **7.** Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (7).
 - 1) hadn't done 2) wouldn't have been done 3) won't do 4) haven't done

Recently, more and more students have started to take up (1) ... full-time paid work while they are still studying. This means that some of them end up actually leaving their degree courses because they see the advantages of having (2) ... stable income and feel that this is more useful than getting a degree. Earning a reasonable wage means that they are able to begin to pay (3) ... the debts they have run (4) ... while they were at college or university. Why do they have these debts? Sometimes it is because they are not good (5) ... managing their money and overspend (6) ... entertainment and clothes. Sometimes it is not their fault. Banks are keen to offer students credit cards and it is very easy to build up a big overdraft. And it is almost impossible (7) ... students to cover all the costs of (8) ... accommodation and other necessary expenses.

8. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).

- 1) a 2) an 3) the 4) -
- **9.** Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (2).
 - 1) a 2) an 3) the 4) -
- **10.** Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (3).
 - 1) out 2) in 3) up 4) off
- 11. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (4).
 - 1) on 2) into 3) out 4) off
- **12.** Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (5).

2 / 11

| | | 1) with | 2) for | 3) at | 4) on | | | | | | |
|---|--|---|------------------|------------|---------------------|--------------------|------------------------------|--|--|--|--|
| пусі | 13. Прочитайте текст. к (6). | Выберите о | дин из пј | редложені | ных вариан | тов ответа. Зап | олните про- | | | | |
| | | 1) for | 2) on | 3) at | 4) over | | | | | | |
| пусі | 14. Прочитайте текст. к (7). | Выберите о | дин из пј | редложені | ных вариан | тов ответа. Зап | олните про- | | | | |
| - | | 1) for | 2) with | 3) of | 4) to | | | | | | |
| пусі | 15. Прочитайте текст. к (8). | Выберите о | дин из пј | редложені | ных вариан | тов ответа. Зап | олните про- | | | | |
| | | 1) a | 2) an | 3) the | 4) - | | | | | | |
| 16. Прочитайте предложения. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | The company's annual report showed that sales figures were than they had expected. 1) far more lower 2) much more lower 3) far lowest 4) much lower | | | | | | | | | | |
| | 17. Прочитайте предложения. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. | | | | | | | | | | |
| | My four-bedroom hou | y four-bedroom house is in Brighton. | | | | | | | | | |
| | 1) brother-in-law's | 2) brother-i | | 3) brothe | r's-in-law | 4) brother's-in | -law's | | | | |
| | 18. Укажите номер под | 18. Укажите номер подчеркнутого фрагмента, в котором допущена ошибка. | | | | | | | | | |
| wate | A growing number of peres (4). | ople <u>is drawr</u> | (1) to <u>He</u> | lls Canyon | (2) each ye | ar to go rafting o | <u>n</u> (3) <u>its wild</u> | | | | |
| | | 1) 1 | 2) 2 | 3) 3 | 4) 4 | | | | | | |
| | 19. Укажите номер подчеркнутого фрагмента, в котором допущена ошибка. | | | | | | | | | | |
| (4). | And now look at the poster three (1) and say what (2) important event of today (3) it is dedicated to | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | 1) 1 | 2) 2 | 3) 3 | 4) 4 | | | | | | |
| | 20. Укажите номер подчеркнутого фрагмента, в котором допущена ошибка. | | | | | | | | | | |
| clas | The first two (1) Godfa sics. | ther films, <u>v</u> | vhat (2) C | Coppola m | ade <u>in the 1</u> | 970s (3), are co | onsidered (4) | | | | |
| | | 1) 1 | 2) 2 | 3) 3 | 4) 4 | | | | | | |

```
He drove at a steady speed (1) of 50 mph (2) because (3) to save fuel for another half-hour (4).
                                 1) 1
                                          2) 2
                                                   3)3
                                                            4) 4
    When the Moscow State Circus goes on its annual (1) ... of Europe, the younger members of the
circus are still expected to (2) ... with their education. The circus usually stops for a few days in each
town, so how do the young performers manage? One twelve-year-old gets up very early to practise her
act before going to school. "It's exhausting (3) ... but I like the circus life," she says. "The worst part is
when I (4) ... new friends and have to leave them, although I try to keep in (5) ... with them." The person
who (6) ... the circus (7) ... sure that all the children get a proper education. When the circus arrives in
Britain, he (8) ... the traveller education service and gives them the details of all the children and when
they will be in certain towns and cities. "It's a fantastic system, he says. "I receive a (9) ... when
we (10) ... the next town telling us where to meet. We are then accompanied to the school and
introduced to the head teacher."
    22. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните про-
пуск (1).
                        1) vovage
                                      2) tour
                                                  3) travel
                                                               4) journey
    23. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните про-
пуск (2).
                     1) progress
                                     2) succeed
                                                    3) continue
                                                                    4) catch
    24. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните про-
пуск (3).
                        1) job
                                   2) work
                                               3) career
                                                             4) occupation
    25. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните про-
пуск (4).
                          1) make
                                       2) do
                                                 3) receive
                                                               4) know
    26. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните про-
пуск (5).
                           1) mind
                                       2) touch
                                                    3) view
                                                                 4) line
    27. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните про-
пуск (6).
                       1) drives
                                     2) charges
                                                   3) conducts
                                                                    4) runs
    28. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните про-
пуск (7).
                         1) turns
                                      2) comes
                                                   3) does
                                                               4) makes
```

21. Укажите номер подчеркнутого фрагмента, в котором допущена ошибка.

| 29. | Прочитайте | текст. | Выберите | один | ИЗ | предложенных | вариантов | ответа. | Заполните | про- |
|----------|------------|--------|----------|------|----|--------------|-----------|---------|-----------|------|
| пуск (8) | | | | | | | | | | |

1) connects

2) demands

3) contacts

4) appeals

4) message

4) move

30. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (9).

1) news

2) sign

3) signal

31. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (10).

1) reach

2) arrive

3) enter

32. Выберите ответную реплику, подходящую по смыслу к предложенной реплике-стимулу.

What do you think of his new car?

1) I don't think so.

2) I don't think much of it.

3) Nothing of the kind.

4) It's nothing.

33. Выберите реплику-стимул, подходящую по смыслу к предложенной ответной реплике.

So have I.

1) I think she is mistaken.

2) I quite agree with them.

3) I've done my best to help him.

4) I haven't said a word.

34. Выберите реплику-стимул, подходящую по смыслу к предложенной ответной реплике.

I didn't say you did. All I said was "It's been broken."

1) Look! The car is broken! It's not my fault!

2) Their car was smashed.

3) Look! The bumper's been bent and a headlight's been smashed.

4) Well, don't look at me. I didn't break it.

- **35.** Расположите реплики так, чтобы получился связный диалог. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа.
 - A. But you worked in a clothes shop for a while, didn't you?
 - B. What happened then?
- C. I went back to school, but I kept my interest in clothes. As I couldn't afford to buy any clothes, I started to make my own. And I did it quite well.
 - D. You are now a successful fashion designer. Have you always been interested in clothes?
 - E. Actually when I was young, clothes were a nightmare for me.
- F. It was during the summer holidays one year when I discovered that I was pretty good at understanding what colours suited people. I used to give advice to customers.
 - 1) DFABCE
- 2) DEBFCA
- 3) DFBCAE
- 4) DEAFBC

- § 1. Cruising over the pack-ice with our heavy snowmobiles, my guide, Arne, and I looked out across the dazzling expanse of snow. We had come to the tiny, remote island of Svalbard northeast of Greenland, to photograph polar bears, but now we were exhausted with searching. The day had been particularly **frustrating**, as every bear we'd slowly approached had run away from us. Fed up and hungry, we decided to abandon our search for the afternoon and stop for a snack beside one of the many tall, blue icebergs.
- § 2. As always, a good meal was followed by an intense desire to sleep, and we decided to give in to it, even though the temperature was down to -30 °C. Sleeping at the same time would be unwise with our furry friends around, so we decided to take it in turns. As Arne slept, I scanned the Snow with my binoculars, looking for anything moving. An hour passed. I was just about to wake my companion, when I noticed a dot on the horizon. I wiped the lens, but it was still there. I began to make out the typical mayonnaise colour and the striding walk it was a polar bear and it was heading in our direction. I awoke Arne instantly. For the next thirty minutes, the bear continued on its direct course towards us, which was strange because the wind was blowing our scent straight towards him, so he must have been aware of our presence.
- § 3. When he was a couple of hundred metres away, I decided to lie down in the snow so as to get a better photograph. "You realise you look like seal like that, don't you?" warned Arne, for once sounding a bit worried, ave for dinner. Onwards the bear came, and by now I could hear the crunching Seals are what polar bears like to sound of his feet on the ice. It struck me that this was a big bear, travelling at some speed. I turned to speak to Arne, and saw him pulling a gun from his bag. Polar bears are incredibly unpredictable animals, and to be in their environment without protection is foolish. But Arne had strict instructions from me only to use the gun to frighten the bear away, and then only if necessary.
- § 4. By now the animal was only 25 metres away and the atmosphere had changed. Arne sat up on the snowmobile calmly awaiting the bear's next move, while struggled to change the film in my camera with my cold, shaking hands. Then, just as I was thinking that there was no escape, as I tensed myself for the **inevitable attack**, the bear veered off (*изменил направление*) to one side and then went straight past us. "Look!" whispered Arne. "Behind us!" I turned and saw a second creamy head with two black eyes peering around the corner of an iceberg a few hundred metres behind us. A female bear. Our friend's goal had clearly been in his sight the whole time, and we were the only thing between him and his beloved.
 - 36. Прочитайте текст и выберите вариант ответа, соответствующий его содержанию.

Why did the writer stay awake while his guide slept?

- 1) They might have been approached by animals. 2) The temperature was low.
 - 3) They needed to contact their colleagues.
- 37. Прочитайте текст и выберите вариант ответа, соответствующий его содержанию.

What surprised the writer about the bear's behaviour?

- 1) It was moving very strangely. 2) It didn't seem put off by humans.
 - 3) It was moving against the wind.

38. Прочитайте текст и выберите вариант ответа, соответствующий его содержанию.

What did the writer feel about the gun?

- 1) He was annoyed that Arne had it in his bag. 2) He was surprised that Arne didn't use it.
 3) He was keen that the bear shouldn't be hurt.
- 39. Прочитайте текст и выберите вариант ответа, соответствующий его содержанию.

How did the writer feel when the bear got very close?

- 1) surprisingly calm
- 2) extremely nervous
- 3) too cold to think
- 40. Определите значение указанного слова в тексте.

frustrating (§ 1)

- 1) disappointing
- 2) exciting
- 3) ordinary
- 41. Определите значение указанного слова в тексте.

inevitable (§ 4)

- 1) unequal
- 2) unnecessary
- 3) unavoidable
- **42.** Выберите правильный вариант перевода (1, 2 или 3) в соответствии с содержанием текста.
 - ... so we decided to take it in turns. (§ 2)
 - 1) ... таким образом, мы решили спать на обратном пути.
 - 2) ... поэтому мы решили спать по очереди.
 - 3) ... итак, мы решили чередовать сон и бодрствование.

Many people go away on holiday and discover as much about themselves as they do about the places they visit.

1. Hugo

When my eldest daughter, Alice, was ten, she asked for a holiday with me — just the two of us. I have four children So it can be difficult for Alice to get a word in, and I understood what she wanted. I decided to show her Venice and Alice was curious to see it. We arrived at night, which was completely magical. The water gives the city a sense of mystery. Even if you've been down a street before, the next time you find it you see something different and that stops you recognising it. So you constantly get lost. Alice loved Venice. We laughed a lot, and the best thing for me was seeing her excited face.

2. Danie

I went to Jamaica with a friend. We had so much fun — it was one of the best holidays I've ever had. Everyone and everything is very relaxed in Jamaica. The thing you hear most often is 'No problem, man'. At first I thought they were just saying it, but then you realise nothing is a problem because the whole place is so relaxed. And that attitude makes you relax and forget about all the things you usually worry about. We spent one day at a port watching a cruise ship come in. When that happens, all the shops double their prices and you have to bargain for anything you want to buy. You look at something and shake your head and they lower the price and you still shake your head, but you eventually find out at what stage you should agree on a price. I bought some really great wooden statues for half the original price!

3. Krystyna

I thought I would try an activity holiday last year as I reckoned an activity holiday would help me discover hidden talents. Perhaps I would turn out to be a brilliant canoeist, mountain climber or skydiver. The trouble with holidays like this is that you may not like what you discover. I had forgotten that I would be with a group of people each day. It had never occurred to me how competitive some people would be. Whatever we did, they had to be first. They will also have the loudest voices and make the most irritating remarks. Such daily companions can come as a shock if you are more used to quiet conversations with your best friend.

4. Robin

We arranged to go on safari. Part of the holiday included a canoe safari on the Zambezi river. In our canoe there was just my friend and myself and the guide. I'm not terribly athletic and when I got into the canoe I managed to tip it over and we all ended up in the water. I was quite frightened because of the crocodiles there. We couldn't turn the canoe upright but the guide was very calm. He pointed to a rock in the middle of the river and told us to swim to it as fast as we could, while he went to get help. Then he came back with another canoe, but after that I refused to go back on the water. I was quite surprised by my reaction. Not that I'd thought of myself as a particularly brave person, but the shock of what happened left me feeling very nervous.

43. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

3)3

Which person learnt how to deal with a local custom?

1) 1

2) 2

4) 4

44. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which person found the atmosphere reduced their usual anxieties?

1) 1

2) 2

4) 4

45. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which person found the place rather mysterious?

1) 1

2) 2

3) 3

3) 3

4) 4

46. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which person found their holiday experiences disturbing?

1) 1

2) 2

) 3 4)

47. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which person thought they had seldom had a better holiday?

1) 1

2) 2

3 4)

48. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which person chose a holiday to find out more about themselves?

1) 1

2) 2

3) 3 4) 4

Many years ago, archaeology was about making discoveries and finding buried treasure. Now it has become a more scientific subject. Archaeologists are becoming (1) ... interested in finding out more about the lives of ordinary people rather than the dramatic lives of kings and emperors. 99% of archaeology is concerned with reading, excavating, recording, and classifying, and it is neither thrilling nor dangerous. However, the real (2) ... of archaeology comes through an (3) ... stream of new discoveries. Even the smallest piece of pottery, however (4) ... it may appear at first glance, can change our whole understanding of things that happened in the past.

49. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (1).

END, INCREASE, IMPORTANCE, EXCITE

50. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (2).

END, INCREASE, IMPORTANCE, EXCITE

51. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (3).

END, INCREASE, IMPORTANCE, EXCITE

52. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (4).

END, INCREASE, IMPORTANCE, EXCITE

Many young people nowadays are pessimistic about the future. The pessimists see that the world is getting (1) ... and more crowded. As a result, it is becoming more difficult to find work; even though people (2) ... their best to go to university, they are not sure they will be lucky (3) ... to find a job afterwards.

- **53.** Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (1) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **54.** Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (2) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **55.** Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (3) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
 - 56. Прочитайте текст. Выпишите по два лишних слова в порядке их предъявления в тексте.

I was sitting in my taxi reading the morning newspaper when the alarm in the bank across it the street went off. I looked up and saw two masked men who running towards me.

57. Прочитайте текст. Выпишите по два лишних слова в порядке их предъявления в тексте.

There was so confusion everywhere. Police cars were racing towards the bank while pedestrians were running away from it. I was turning the key in the ignition when the masked men forced their way into my taxi and told me to drive off. It was the scariest thing that had ever there happened to me.

58. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

You have (еще) two days to register for the course.

59. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

You could have (сделать) more effort to talk to him.

60. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

No one has got a chance of getting the job without experience, (не так ли)?